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at a discounted rate. The CTL leadership was recognized by the election of its Director as President of 
the STLHE and its Associate Director as ViceπPresident (Partnerships).  

 
Collaboration with  Federal Granting Agencies and CAGS on Professional Development Skills for New 
Researchers  
In July 2007, the CTL Director was invited to coordinate and coπfacilitate a thinkπtank of approximately 
50 individuals representing a wide range of stakeholders in graduate education including graduate 
students, researchers, educational developers, deans of graduate schools, industry and governments. 
The event was sponsored by the three major federal granting agencies (the Natural Sciences and 
Engineering Research Council π NSERC, the Social Sciences and Humanities Research Council π SSHRC, 
and the Canadian Institute of Health Research π CIHR) and the Canadian Association for Graduate Studies 
(CAGS) in collaboration with STLHE. Its purpose was to identify the most important professional skills as 
learning outcomes for graduate programs in Canada. The catalyst for the event was a growing concern 
that many graduate students often lack an array of generic skills that are essential if they are to use their 
technical, disciplineπspecific research skills effectively in professional practice.  This collaboration has 
had several implications for the development of graduate curricula and was a significant step toward 
enhancing the quality of graduate education in universities across Canada. 
 
HEQCO Symposium 
In April 2008, the CTL Director coordinated and coπfacilitated a symposium sponsored by the Higher 
Education Quality Council of Ontario (HEQCO). Titled “Taking�Stock:�Symposium�on�Teaching�and�
Learning�Research�in�Higher�Education”, the symposium sought to identify and synthesize, from multiple 
research traditions and perspectives, what is already known about teaching practice and student 
learning in higher education, what we still need to know, and the implications of what is known for 
improving the quality of education. The ultimate goal was to have more faculty adopt teaching 
approaches that are consistent with what is known about student learning. The symposium was 
therefore a precursor to other events and outcomes, including a published account of the papers 
presented, which is now 




